

December 11, 2022

Dear Villagers, Team Members, Family Members & Friends,

Yesterday we received notification that one of our team members has tested positive for COVID-19. This individual is recovering at home and will return following Public Health and CDC guidelines for healthcare personnel. We wish our coworker well in their recovery.

This individual last worked December 9, 2022. Close contact testing will be completed throughout this week, per CDC guidelines. As always, you will be notified if there are any new identified cases in team members or villagers.

This positive case does not affect visitation for any villagers. However, Outagamie County's Community Transmission Level is still high. We encourage all visitors to follow guidelines of safe practice during their visit.

The safety and wellbeing of our villagers is our top priority. CMS strongly encourages all visitors and family members to become vaccinated or receive your booster to help prevent the spread of COVID-19. COVID-19 vaccines/boosters are available for everyone at no cost. You may search vaccines.gov, text your ZIP code to 438829 or call 1-800-232-0233 to find locations near you.

Thank you for your support in these efforts, your patience and understanding as we work together to promote the health and well-being of our villagers, team members, families and friends.

Kind Regards,

Amber L Hankwitz, Nursing Coordinator

